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Country Portfolio
The Lao People’s Democratic Republic is a least-developed country with high rates of chronic malnutrition (underweight and stunting). WFP has assisted the country in addressing its hunger needs since 1975, and more intensely since 2000. This report evaluates WFP’s country portfolio in terms of three questions: i) How well did WFP position itself strategically and align with government and partner strategies? ii) How did WFP make choices and how strategic were these? and iii) How did the portfolio perform, and what were its results? The evaluation was conducted by a team of eight evaluators, including four researchers from the Lao People’s Democratic Republic, with field work taking place in April and May 2009.

The evaluation found that WFP’s operations were generally well aligned with government policies and partner strategies. They could be placed more strategically by using the considerable analytical work undertaken by WFP in the country and by understanding better where WFP operations can make a greater contribution. Overall, the portfolio performed well in its outreach to the target population, and was generally relevant and appropriate, albeit leaving a gap in addressing chronic malnutrition issues. Effectiveness varied, depending on the objective, and was influenced by a range of factors that could be managed to increase effectiveness. The sustainability of school feeding seems secured through its inclusion in the Government’s sector framework, as does that of community and household assets, when they are planned, designed and implemented with the full participation of community members.

The evaluation recommends that the country office continue to build on its analytical work to inform the strategic choices it will need to make when developing its country strategy; place greater emphasis on participatory approaches; and design monitoring systems that inform decision-making. At the corporate level, the evaluation recommends taking into account the consequences that the tonnage-based funding model has on choices at the country level. 
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